
November Events: 

A few of our Nursing Home residents made thanksgiving “hand turkeys” and wrote on them what 

they are thankful for.  Family, friends, church, and the staff were common things that our residents 

are grateful for.   
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“Keep the unity of the Spirit through the bond of peace” -   
E p h e s i a n s  4 : 3  

With much emotion, I wish to announce that I will 

be retiring as of December 31, 2021.  I have served 

the Mennonite Nursing Home (MNH) and Complex in 

a variety of positions over the past 24 years - the 

last 16+ years as CEO.  I have truly enjoyed my 

time at the Mennonite Nursing Home and Complex.  

I have met so many wonderful residents, families 

and staff; they will forever be a part of my life.  

During these many years we fulfilled count-

less Capital Projects and the building of Sun-

rise Place our Personal Care Home.  We have 

worked many years on creating a culture of 

health and safety for all residents and staff 

which has brought us to a place of putting 

this into practice with the COVID-19 pan-

demic.  And what a challenging time this has 

been.  My years at MNH has been a journey 

of many ups and downs but mostly filled with 

wonderful memories that I will forever be 

grateful. 

While I look forward to enjoying retirement 

and spending time with my family and grand-

children I will miss being a part of this Home.   

I wish to thank you for all the support I have 

personally received from many of you.  This 

has made my life at MNH so much more re-

warding. 

My prayer will always be that this Home and 

Complex will continue to “Serve God by Serv-

ing Others”. 

~Joan Lemauviel 

 



December Events 

December 3  Birthday Party 

December 15 East Christmas Dinner 

December 16 West Christmas Dinner  

December 17 Pineview & Sunrise Christmas Dinner 

  

School’s Out? 

July 1967 was a wonderful time as we celebrated Canada’s “Centennial Year”. What I found special were 

the newly minted coins commemorating Canada’s 100th anniversary of confederation. Images of a rock 

dove, jack rabbit, mackerel fish, bobcat, wolf and Canada goose stamped on all of the 1967 coinage. Do 

you remember seeing these coins? Soon the summer festivals came to an end and with it came a new 

reality. September 1967 was not an enjoyable time for me. I entered 

Grade 1 and this was a difficult as I was very anxious concerning this huge 

change in my life. As a young child I was extremely shy in public and now 

being put into a setting with mostly children I had never met was very, 

very intimidating to say the least. I wanted ‘school to be out’ even before 

it began! My older sister, who I have always looked up to, was in Grade 11 

and she would patiently walk with me from our school bus to the Grade 1 

classroom every morning during those first few weeks and all the while re-

assuring me that everything would be OK. This helped me a lot! My teach-

er was Mrs. Bertha Thiessen (of Waldheim) and in my eyes she too was a 

“Saint”. She was patient, kind and seemed to know how to encourage me. She made learning fun! Years 

later I was in Grade 9 and was anything but shy, or anxious, and had become a raging extravert thriv-

ing on human contact. It is amazing how our personality evolves, changes and adapts to the various 

circumstances that are set before us. Humans are adaptable…that’s why we still exist…and why we will 

make it through these difficult months! 

Today, as always, we see our world is in a constant state of flux. Even for an extravert I’m finding it 

challenging to process. [I cannot even begin to imagine what our residents, and you as family, are ex-

periencing during these days!]. In the book of Acts we read how the early church went through major 

political, social, economic and cultural upheaval.  Unknown to them were the much bigger changes that 

were just around the corner. In these days of uncertainty we hold on to the promises of God that we 

find woven throughout the Bible. In John 14:27 Jesus said: “I am leaving you with a gift – 

peace of mind and heart…So don’t be troubled or afraid.”  

Grade 1 turned out pretty good after all. The things I fretted and worried about never oc-

curred. Today I want to trust God that 2021…and the years that follow…will also turn out OK…

either way, God is still on the throne and He will never forsake us  nor abandon us. So my ad-

vice for us is to hold on to your faith, family and friends, to pray, to hope and to do your part 

in serving one another.  

Christmas Dinners 

Unfortunately we will not be 

hosting families for Christmas 

dinners this year, however Santa will 

still be handing out gifts.  Please 

purchase a gift for your family 

member on behalf of Santa and 

deliver to the home by Dec. 10th.  If 

you are unsure about what to 

purchase for a gift feel free to call the 

home for suggestions. 

  A Word From Our Chaplain—Amos Fehr  


